Dear Our Whole Lives Facilitators,

The OWL-L, OWL-Child, and OWL-Adult email lists are a way for facilitators to stay connected after OWL trainings, to ask questions, to harness combined experience, and to clarify procedures for implementing Our Whole Lives. This is a setting for new, newish- and experienced OWL facilitators to share information in a friendly forum.

This email list is read by UUA and UCC OWL facilitators, OWL trainers, UU Directors of Religious Education and UCC Christian Educators. It is moderated by UUA and UCC national OWL staff.

Please review the following email list parameters, which require participants to:

- Ask questions about the Our Whole Lives program and share your wisdom.
- Observe the Our Whole Lives values of Self-Worth, Sexual Health, Responsibility, and Justice & Inclusivity when posting.
- Demonstrate respect for each other by refraining from put downs, accusations, name calling, or implying that any facilitator's experiences (in or out of OWL settings) outweigh anyone else's.
- Lean in or lean out. If you have posted within the past 24 hours, allow other opinions to be amplified before posting again. Discussions are richer when many voices are heard.
- Avoid posting questions about or suggestions related to Our Whole Lives content or
  policy on the email list; rather, send those questions and ideas to Melanie Davis, UUA
  Our Whole Lives Program Manager (mjdavis@uua.org) and/or Amy Johnson, UCC Our
  Whole Lives Coordinator (JohnsonA@ucc.org)
- Accept the OWL national staff (UUA and UCC) responses as final. Do not argue or question their responses on the email list forum.

Failure to adhere to these parameters may result from your removal from this email list, either temporarily or permanently. The determination to remove a participant from the email list rests with the UUA and UCC national Our Whole Lives staff.